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 The Assembly Oversight, Reform, and Federal Relations 

Committee reports favorably Senate Bill No. 521. 

 This bill revises the number of designated caregivers that are 

expressly allowed for medical cannabis patients younger than 18 years 

of age.  Designated caregivers are individuals who are authorized to 

assist medical cannabis patients with acquiring and administering 

medical cannabis.  Current law expressly allows all medical cannabis 

patients to concurrently have up to two designated caregivers, although 

patients may petition for approval to have additional designated 

caregivers, which petitions are to be granted if additional caregivers 

are consistent with the patient’s treatment needs and the requirements 

of the State’s medical cannabis laws.   

 This bill expressly authorizes medical cannabis patients who are 

younger than 18 years of age to concurrently have four designated 

caregivers.  Patients who are older than 18 years of age will still be 

expressly authorized to have up to two designated caregivers, and all 

patients will still have the ability to petition for approval to have 

additional designated caregivers. 
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